

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES June 7, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan and Dan Bernashe

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Bill were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for May 24, 2022.
- 2. The Board voted on and unanimously approved individually each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen
Money Turnover Sheet
Bills Payable for Quill office supplies
Purchase request for Quill office supplies
Kona Ice of Manchester, mobile food permit for Charter Days, subject to inspection and the use bottled water
Heart's Catering Concessions, mobile food permit for Charter Days, subject to inspection and the use of bottled water

- 3. 151 Taylor Street, Certificate of Compliance was approved by Dick and Lee, Bill abstained due to potential conflict of interest.
- 4. 32 New Ludlow Road, Certificate of Compliance was approved by Dick and Lee, Bill abstained due to potential conflict of interest.
- 5. The Building Department paperwork for a building permit for 239 Amherst Street was not signed by the Board. The Board stated there was not the proper chain of custody for the water sample and that a licensed well company should take the water test.
- 6. The Board discussed the well water usage at Dufresne Park for Charter Days. Dick stated that Crystal Dufresne had not gotten back to him with a plan. The Board agreed that the well water was not to be used and the food vendors would have to bring in their own sealed bottled water to use. Colleen will notify the vendors, Crystal and Lynn Diniz.
- 7. Bob Sheehan and Dan Bernashe were present to discuss the septic system installation at 221 Chicopee Street. The 3-year Disposal System Construction Permit was issued in 2008. The system was started in 2010 and finished in 2022. The Board discussed. The Board advised the owner, Mr. Bernashe to apply for a new permit, establish the lot lines and dig a hole to check soil mottles.

- 8. Via email, Matt Walker requested a sign-off on the building department paperwork to obtain a building permit for lot 13 School Street. The Board reviewed the water test. The Board will allow Colleen to sign the paperwork for Mr. Walker.
- 9. The Board discussed remote meetings. Colleen scheduled the conference room at the Public Safety Complex in the event remote meetings are not extended beyond July 15. The Board instructed Colleen to send the remote meetings provision letter to all the State Reps and the Senators.
- 10. Bill stated that a chief engineer from Westover called and informed him that the federal government would like to put in a well for a public water supply in town.
- 11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on June 21, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

I ao I alanda

William Shaheen